
RESULTS 

ANNUAL TOWN MEETING 

April 30, May 2, 7, 9, 14, 16, and 2012 

 

 

The meeting was televised by Amherst Community Television and shown on the government channel. 

 

The 25 4th Annual Town Meeting was called to order by the Moderator, Harrison Gregg at 7:47 p.m. 

There were 242 town meeting members. 122 checked in and a quorum was declared. The call and the 

return of the warrant was read by Town Clerk, Sandra J. Burgess.  

 

The Town Moderator was sworn to the faithful performance of his duties. The Moderator swore in 

newly elected and re-elected town meeting members. 

 

The Moderator asked Town Meeting to rise and observe a moment of silence in memory of those town 

meeting members who had passed away, including Stephen Puffer, Seymour Friedman, and Howard 

Ziff. 

 

The Moderator congratulated Mr. Lawrence O’Brien, and Mr. Amilcar Shabazz on their election to the 

School Committee; Mr. Austin Sarat, Ms. Tamson Ely and Mr. Carl Erickson to the Library Trustees, 

and Mr. Aaron Hayden on his re-election to the Select Board. 

 

The Moderator recognized Select Board member Diana Stein for a statement. 

 

Ms. Stein thanked the dedicated volunteers who serve the town on boards, committees, and 

commissions. Ms. Stein said the Select Board would begin making appointments to fill vacancies in 

June and encouraged people who were interested to submit a Citizens Activity Form. 

 

The Moderator recognized Ms. Alice Swift, Town Meeting Member in Precinct 7 for a procedural 

motion. 

 

Ms. Swift made a motion to consider Article 28 on Monday May 7 at 7:30 p.m. The motion was 

seconded. Town Meeting voted to consider Article 28 on Monday, May 7 at 7:30 p.m. 

 

… 

 

ARTICLE 29.  Petition Article – Bylaw Regarding Sharing of Information with Federal Agencies 

(Hooke et al) 

 

VOTED to accept the following resolution: 

 

WHEREAS the Town of Amherst has been enriched and built by generations of immigrants; and, 

 

WHEREAS the program called “Secure Communities”(SComm), run by federal Immigration and 

Customs Enforcement, harms our communities by mandating the sharing of local law enforcement 

reporting with the Department of Homeland Security on individuals they detain or arrest, thus 

involving local law enforcement in federal immigration policy; and, 

 



WHEREAS SComm is an unfunded mandate, meaning that the burden of incarceration, detention, and 

care for detained people falls upon the budget of local law enforcement and upon the Town of 

Amherst; and, 

 

WHEREAS SComm rejects a community policing model, which is based upon trust between law 

enforcement and the population it is `meant to protect and serve, and has already been shown to 

increase distrust and fear of local authorities, making many immigrants afraid to be witnesses and 

report crimes against themselves and others; and, 

 

WHEREAS SComm violates the Town of Amherst Bylaws, including the Human Rights Bylaw 

(STM-November 8, 1999, Art. 16), as SComm explicitly promotes discrimination on the basis of 

nation of origin and implicitly promotes discrimination on the basis of race, color, and socio-economic 

status; and, 

 

WHEREAS the Code of Federal Regulations, 28 C.F.R. §20.21(c)(3), provides that “[s]tates and local 

governments will determine the purposes for which dissemination of criminal history record 

information is authorized by State law, executive order, local ordinance, court rule, decision or order”; 

then 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town of Amherst and its officials and employees, 

to the extent permissible by law, shall not participate in federal law enforcement programs relating to 

immigration enforcement, including but not limited to, Secure Communities, and cooperative 

agreements with the federal government under which town personnel participate in the enforcement of 

immigration laws, such as those authorized by Section 287(g) of the Immigration and Nationality Act. 

Should the Commonwealth of Massachusetts enter into an agreement or Memorandum of Agreement 

regarding Secure Communities, the Town of Amherst shall opt out if legally and practically 

permissible. To the extent permissible by law, immigration detainer requests will not be honored by 

the Amherst Police Department. Municipal employees of the Town of Amherst, including law 

enforcement employees, shall not monitor, stop, detain, question, interrogate, or search a person for the 

purpose of determining that individual’s immigration status. Officers shall not inquire about the 

immigration status of any crime victim, witness, or suspect, unless such information is directly relevant 

to the investigation, nor shall they refer such information to federal immigration enforcement 

authorities unless that information developed is directly relevant. The use of a criminal investigation or 

arrest shall not be used as a basis to ascertain information about an individual’s immigration status 

unless directly relevant to the offenses charged.” 

Action taken 5/21/12. 
 


